Brook Lane Surgery
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes :  Wednesday February 6th at 18:30

Attended by 

Susan Barton - Chair

Carolyn Hill - Practice Manager

Susan Waterman
Jill Sadler

Jean Gange 

Paul Lardner

Eric Sargeant

Karen Gibson
Peter Loughborough

Apologies Received:  Ken Clay
	Item
	Subject
	Action

	1


	Welcome given and an apology was received.
Each member introduced themselves.
Susan reminded us of how welcome feedback is to the surgery via the web page.
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting were approved. Paul raised one issue from them regarding the rules around car parking at the surgery. All patients are expected to register their car number plate each and every time they attend the surgery. Any patient can refer any issues they have with our receptionists. It was recommended that car parking is included in each Newsletter.
	Car parking to be included in each Newsletter.

	  3
	Surgery Update

Proposed extension is in the planning stage for 2 new consultation rooms. One third of the funding is from the surgery with two thirds from the CCG as an improvement grant. This extension has been delayed but it is planned to go ahead in the next year.

In response to a question Carolyn confirmed that patients can and have previously made a financial contribution to the surgery which goes into a separate fund from which equipment is purchased. Chairs and blood pressure monitors have been bought from such donations.

Dr Hazlehurst is starting a six months sabbatical in July to study for a Master degree; Dr Reeve will cover for this period of time.

Wendy Reeves our Health Care Assistant has qualified as an Associate Practitioner which will be an asset for the surgery as a result of the procedures she can now perform  

In reply to questions asked Carolyn informed us that firstly our practice has a higher prevalence of elderly patients in comparison to other local surgeries. Secondly that new housing in the area will add further to our patient numbers. Thirdly repeat prescriptions now require 72 hours, not 48 hours as previously. This is due to the volume received and the fact that it is no longer incentivised; however most of our prescriptions are completed in the 48 hour window

	Add to the Newsletter about Wendy Reeves our Health Care Assistant has qualified as an Associate Practitioner which will be an asset for the surgery as a result of the procedures she can now perform.  


	4
	Patient feedback mechanisms and Survey including patient survey.

Prolonged discussion took place on the value and relevance of surveys. Also our need to look at what sort of survey we are going to offer. Do we stay with the previous established format or do we compile our own shorter version which we realise would take time to compile and analyse the results. The advantages of keeping with the previous format are that you can do comparisons and all the analysis is provided by the suppliers, although there is a cost involved to this. 


	Carolyn to email other local surgeries for their experiences. What do they use

We need to do the questionnaire March 2020’ last one was 2016.

This will be an item for our next agenda.



	
	
	

	5
	Area Meeting update from Paul. This concerned the Big Health conversation which covered four topics: Mental health, long term illnesses, same day access care and frailties.  We spoke about multi care disciplinary teams being allocated to care homes. We already have 3 care homes allocated to our surgery. We covered the need perhaps for patients where possible to look more at self care and buying low value medicines to save the NHS money and to relieve pressure on doctors’ time 

Local surgeries informed the Area meeting of their priorities. Lockswood is looking at surveys, Westlands at same day triage. Portchester at a building project. Jubilee have a new Practice Manager and Stubbington is considering a move to Daedalus


	

	6

	Future meetings and invites

A volunteer was requested for the next Local area meeting. Eric put his name forward as first reserve with Susan Waterman as the second reserve.
	

	
	
	

	  7
	Any other urgent business.

Carolyn informed us that for the next 3 meetings a doctor will be present for the first 30 minutes so we need to decide on discussion ideas for the doctor in attendance. Dr Sexton is attending first.

Jill gave an update re Fareham Community Hospital  she gave us copies of their Newsletter The home renal training still needs to be delivered but is in their planning
Phlebotomy services are only provided now for consultants’ requests and for warfarin. There is a surfeit of volunteers at the hospital so they are doing early research to see if any of the volunteers could be volunteer transport drivers for One Community organisation.

From Suella Braverman’s newsletter we were informed that she has raised the issue of breast screening provision at FCH in Parliament. It probably will not be delivered in the hospital and if a mobile facility was to be provided it would need another link as the existing one is used by the MRI.

Meeting closed at 7.50.

Next meeting 10th April 2019
	Discussion issues to raise with Dr Sexton
Fareham Community hospital to be a standing item from now on/

Research if there has been any progress with breast screening provision at FCH

	
	
	


